
3.7. Participation in international forums  
€100,000 has been allocated to attend and participate in international forums in the 
agrifood sector. 
The ceiA3 recently participated in the International Food Fair of Lisbon in March 2011 
in the FOOD I&DT pavillion organized by INOVISA (science and technology park of 
the Higher Institute of Agronomy-UTL). A brokerage was held during the event to 
offer technological support to companies and research centres. As a result, a dozen 
agreements were reached and contacts made between public and private institutions 
of Portugal and research groups of the ceiA3. 
 


